
 
 

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON THE PROPOSED PROJECT TO 
TO BE FINANCED AND REFINANCED BY REVENUE BONDS ISSUED BY 

THE DORMITORY AUTHORITY OF THE STATE OF NEW YORK 
(LIBERTY RESOURCES, INC.) 

Public notice is hereby given that, at the time and place designated below, the Dormitory 
Authority of the State of New York (“DASNY”) will conduct a public hearing for the purpose of 
giving interested persons an opportunity to be heard on the project described below (the 
”Project”), and the application of  up to $1,046,800 unexpended proceeds of DASNY’s State 
Sales Tax Revenue Bonds, Series 2018E, which were issued in the original principal amount of 
$52,070,000 (the “Bonds”).  The Bonds were issued on October 12, 2018 as qualified 501(c)(3) 
bonds under Section 145 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the “Code”)  The 
Bonds and the projects initially intended to be financed with proceeds of the Bonds (the “Original 
Projects”) were approved by the Governor of the State of New York pursuant to Section 147(f) 
of the Code on September 27, 2018. All of the proceeds of the Bonds were reasonably expected 
to be needed for the Original Projects, however it has been determined that the proceeds of the 
Bonds is in excess of the amount to be used to finance the Original Projects, and will be applied 
to pay costs of the Project.  

The Project (OASAS Project C-002154) is the acquisition, construction an/or 
rehabilitation of building(s) to be used as chemical dependency treatment facilities, consisting of 
approximately 18,065 square feet located at 1045 James Street, Syracuse, Onondaga County.  The 
original owner and/or operator of the Project is Liberty Resources, Inc. 

A public hearing with respect to the proposed use of unexpended proceeds of the Bonds 
will be held at 11:30 a.m. on April 21, 2021.  In light of the COVID-19 public health crisis, such 
public hearing is being conducted remotely, through the use of telephone conference. Interested 
persons are invited to listen to, and participate in, the public hearing by calling into the 
teleconference using the toll-free-number (866) 394-2346 and entering conference code 
3592186282#.  In order to facilitate registration of participants to the teleconference, it is requested 
that such persons call the above number no later than 11:25 a.m.  Written comments can be 
submitted to DASNY via email at damodio@dasny.org no later than 12:00 noon on the date of the 
public hearing.  General inquiries can be submitted to DASNY at the above email address at any 
time prior to the public hearing.  
 


